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The Evergreen State College

Master in Teaching


June 17, 2011

Ms. Kristin Ksen

2806 Perth Ct SE

Olympia, WA  98501

Dear Kristin,

We hope you enjoyed graduation festivities last week. During evaluation week, your visual arts portfolio was evaluated by a visual arts faculty member for adequate art-making and art comprehension knowledge and skills to pursue a visual arts endorsement. The faculty member found:

· drawing skills met basic expectations.
· skill level with medium of oil painting at beginner or introductory level. Good design elements but needs experience with blending, layering, properties of the medium.

· beginning level experimentation with the mechanics of acrylic paint demonstrated. The faculty member found you had potential in painting but appear to need more experience. 

· you gave a fair explanation of the aesthetics and techniques of sculpture in the Non-western art piece you wrote about, but demonstrated only a very limited understanding of the Mayan culture and history, particularly the relationship between arts, Mayan literacy, rulers and civic architecture. 
A scoring rubric was used on a scale of 1-4 (low to high), along with comments. Your scores were at the 2 level for level of execution and communication.

The recommendation is for you to gain additional experience with painting and art history at intermediate or advanced levels before teaching art above grade school level. Deepening of your art history knowledge and relationships between visual literacy and cultural context is needed. Ability to discuss symbolism and content beyond a literal level and in a more nuanced way is another goal for you to pursue.
Given visual arts is an all level endorsement where a teacher needs to be prepared to teach art from preschool through high school level, and a visual arts endorsement student teaching would have to be in a high school or middle school environment (we have been unable to locate full-time elementary art placements in the past), the decision was reached to have you not enter the Master in Teaching Program at this time with the visual arts endorsement. 
You are very welcome to attend the fall 2011 MiT program in elementary education as previously noted in your admissions letter, and we can work with you to gain some art experience in your practicums.

You may also think about ways to take additional coursework in advanced art after completing the MiT program, in order to add the endorsement to your teaching certificate at a later date.
Sincerely,

Maggie Foran

Assoc. Director Teacher Education Programs
Olympia, Washington 98505

(360) 867-6000   www.evergreen.edu/mit
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